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Volunteerism is a great thing.  I’m appreciative of our board of 
officers finding time to share their talents with our chapter and 
contribute to our successes.  In my last article I mentioned some 
of our officers and thanked them for their dedication.  I need to 
continue in this newsletter with a mention to a few more.   
 
I’m very proud to announce this year we are receiving a 
Meritorious Award in Communications.  This is a first for our 
Chapter.  This is quite an achievement from ASMC National; so 
big kudos to Patty.  Patty has stepped up and shared her 
wonderful talents as our Newsletter Editor and has done an 
exceptional job!  This polished newsletter has been recognized 
favorably.  I highly encourage you to share this with your co-
workers as there is always great information to read.   
 
Thanks to our Special Events Coordinator, Evee and our Special 
Assistants that cheerfully assist wherever needed.  With 
everyone's busy schedules this matters greatly.  Evee has this 
wonderful can do attitude and is always willing to hear any new 
ideas you may have for our chapter to engage in, so contact her 
with your thoughts. 
 
Our Chapter Representative, Helen, has added to our successes 
of luncheon organization with constant communication with our 
command representatives.  Not an easy undertaking but we are 
making progress and will continue to seek out more commands 
for involvement.  She is also diligent with selling tickets at every 
luncheon for our scholarship fund.  Thanks Helen! 
 
 

--Sherry                                                              
 
 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

 

 

  2011 FIVE STAR CHAPTER !! 
 

Submit member articles 
for use in future 
newsletters to: 

patricia.finnell@navy.mil 
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AWARD   WINNERS  
CONGRATULATIONS! 

Kenneth Suazo  
and Brenda Meyer,  

winners of the  
Continuing Education Grant 

Award, receiving $1,500 each, 
from ASMC National. 

 

For all ASMC members that 
attend PDI:  

  
Please send me a few sentences describing 
something that made an impression on you 
during your week in Anaheim.  It could be  a 
picture, something from a class, general 
session or an evening event.  I am going to 
consolidate and publish in the next newsletter.  

 
Send to patricia.finnell@navy.mil before June 4th. 

 
                --Patty, Editor 

 
Also, all PDI attendees need to call or email 
Sherry as soon as possible so she arrange for 
the banquet seating for the San Diego 
Chapter.  

CONGRATULATIONS! 
Elizabeth A. Madison, 

NMCSD Financial  
Management Office, winner of our 

2nd Quarter ASMC San Diego 
Membership Drive Award. 

 

Check out the next edition of 

the Navy Compass and see the 

advertisement for our            

San Diego Chapter. 

http://www.navycompass.com/ 

Ken presenting Elizabeth with her check. 

mailto:patricia.finnell@navy.mil
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ASMC National News:   ASMC Textbooks 
 

The Enhanced Defense Financial Management Training Course (EDFMTC) 
textbook, previously available only to those attending the one-week training 
session, is now available for sale to individuals. 
 

For more information: http://www.asmconline.org/publications/text-books/    Use the online order form 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASMC National Headquarters website: http://www. asmconline.org 

CHARITY NEWS 
 

ALPHA PROJECT and WARRIOR 
FOUNDATION 
 
Special thanks to all who participated in the 
Alpha Project donations. Clothes, books and 
hygiene items were delivered by Kelly Knight of 
the Alpha Project to the local ALPA Project site. 
Special thanks to Joann Gillespie and Joyce 
Terry who volunteered to help at the charity 
table! Great job everyone!  

June’s charity event is The Warrior 
Foundation. 
The Warrior Foundation’s mission is to assist, 
honor, and support the military men and 
women, service members,  and personnel who 
have so bravely served and sacrificed for our 
country. They have vowed to help the seriously 
injured who are assigned to Naval Regional 
Medical Center, Camp Pendleton Naval 
Hospital, 29 Palms and Fort Irwin as well as 
those who are going through rehabilitation in 
the San Diego area. 
 
Thanks for your support! 
 

                         -- Tina Malabanan 

     Photographer/Charity Chair 

  

April 2012. Tina with some of the Baskets 
of Sunshine for Rady Children’s Hospital 

April’s Charity: Donations for the Alpha Project 

Pictured here: helper, Joann Gillespie, Alpha Project 
Representative, Kelly Knight and helpers, Evelyn 

Peoples-Mahoney  and  Kaitlyn Krowel. 
 

http://www.asmconline.org/publications/text-books/
https://imis.asmconline.org/net/products.aspx?category=textbook
http://www/
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MUNICA 

TO 

 

ASK MAC! 
Dear Mac,  
          Recently weõve had a lively discussion about how to properly fund a product 
improvement.  The technical side of the program thinks we can use whatever type of funding 
we have and I think we must follow rules, but Iõm not sure what they are.  This improvement 
was not planned at the start of the program.  Can you help?   

                              Thanks,   Chuckie V.  
 

Dear Chuckie, 
     Great question!  How to fund a product improvement is often misunderstood.  A product 
improvement usually either extends the system’s useful life or expands the system's performance 
capability.  Although not a complex issue, it is best if the funding for this type of effort is viewed in two 
phases.  First is the development and testing of the modification and second is the fabrication and 
installation of the modification (mod) kits.  
 
1.  Development and Testing:  If the redesign increases performance capability or extends the useful 

life of the system beyond its original design parameters, then RDT&E funds are used for the 
development, test and evaluation of the modification.  

 
If the redesign does not increase performance capability (e.g., a safety modification) or it merely 
extends the useful life of the system to its original design value, then it must be determined if it 
requires extensive testing. If it does, then RDT&E dollars should be used to pay for development, test 
and evaluation of the modification.  

 
If the redesign does not require extensive testing and the system is in production, then procurement 
is used to fund the development, test and evaluation of the product improvement. If it does not 
require extensive testing and the system is no longer in production then O&M funds are used for the 
development, test and evaluation of the product improvement. 

 
2. Fabrication and Installation of the Mod Kits:  Regardless of the type of funding used for the 

development and testing of the modification, the mod kits should be fabricated and installed using a 
procurement appropriation of the same type as was used to originally procure the end item.  

 
     You were right Chuckie and I provided the Financial Management Regulation (FMR) reference so you 
can prove it! 
                                                                                                 Sincerely,  
           Mac 
FMR Volume 2A Chapter 1, Section 010213, Paragraph C7  

 
 
 
                                           

     
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have a question you’d like to submit to 
“Ask Mac”, email the Editor at: 

patricia.finnell@navy.mil 
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Joanne MacDonald-Morrow will be 

the luncheon speaker for June.  She is a 
Professor at Defense Acquisition University, 
Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for 
Acquisition, Technology and Logistics 
(AT&L) in San Diego, CA.   She teaches 
business and financial management classes 
and provides subject matter expertise and 
guidance on acquisition policy to the 
Department of Defense AT&L community.  
She currently serves as the Business, Cost 
Estimating, and Financial Management 
Department Chair. 
                  

         -- Brenda Meyer 

   Executive Vice President 
 

May 8, 1963 – Navy ships evacuate 2,279 civilians 
       from Haiti during crisis.  
May 11, 1965 – U.S. destroyers deliver the first  
       shore bombardment of the Vietnam War.  
May 12, 1846 – U.S. declares war against Mexico. 

May 13, 1908 – Navy Nurse Corps was established. 

SPEAKER NEWS 

TIDBITS of NAVAL 

HISTORY for the 
month of May 

Congratulations to Ken Suazo, ASMC 
Administrative V.P., for being awarded the 
scholarship for the Spring semester.  We are 
proud to offer our assistance in helping Ken 
achieve his academic goals and advancement.  
For those members who have been 
contemplating submitting an application, now is 
the time to do so.  We are accepting 
applications for the Fall Semester.  Take 
advantage of this opportunity, and please act 
now. The due date is June 30th.  Application 
details can be found on the San Diego ASMC 
website (http://www.asmcsandiego.org/).  Also, 
please feel free to contact me directly with any 
questions you may have.   
 
                         -- Mike Ortiz 

       Secretary 
 

SCHOLARSHIP 
NEWS 

 

 
 

Regrettably we have 
Board vacancies again. 

 

SPONSORSHIP CHAIR: 

Vacant 

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIR: 

Vacant 

ASSISTANT TREASURER: 

Vacant 

 

Contact Sherry if you’d 
like to volunteer! 

 

http://www.asmcsandiego.org/


 

CONTACT US: 

http://asmcsandiego.org 

PRESIDENT: 

Sherry Major 

sherry.major@navy.mil 

619-532-3406 DSN 522 

 

EXEC VICE PRESIDENT: 

Brenda Meyer 

brenda.meyer@navy.mil 

619-553-6592 

 

ADMIN VICE PRESIDENT: 

Ken Suazo 

kenneth.suazo@navy.mil 

619-532-1099 DSN 522 

 

SECRETARY:  

Mike Ortiz 

mike.ortiz@navy.mil 

619-533-4434 

 

TREASURER: 

Michael Hoover 

michael.hoover@navy.mil 

619-553-4257 

 

ASSISTANT TREASURER: 

Vacant 

 

NATIONAL CHAPTER REP: 

Helen Profeta 

helen.profeta@navy.mil 

619-532-1114 DSN 522 

 

 

APPOINTED 

POSITIONS: 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR and 
SPECIAL ASSISTANT:  

Patty Finnell 

patricia.finnell@navy.mil 

619-532-4823 DSN 522 

 

SPECIAL ASSISTANT:  

Kaitlyn Krowel 

kaitlyn.krowel@navy.mil 
619-553-2754 

 

PHOTOGRAPHER and 
CHARITY CHAIR: 

Tina Malabanan 

tina.malabanan@navy.mil 

619-532-3073 

 

CDFM CHAIR: 

Sandy Davis-Schiermeyer 

sschiermeyer928@gmail.com 

 
SPECIAL EVENTS 
COORDINATOR: 

Evelyn Peoples-Mahoney 

evelyn.mahoney@navy.mil 

619-553-1737 

 

SPONSORSHIP CHAIR: 

Vacant 

 

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIR: 

Vacant 

 

MEDIA/WEB 
COORDINATOR: 

Patty Finnell 

 
WEBMASTER: 
Justin Tuyay 
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If youôd like 

to place an 

advertise- 

ment in this 

newsletter, 

contact the 

Editor! 

Did You Know? 

The United States Army is the 
main branch of the United States 

Armed Forces responsible for 
land-based military operations. It 

is the largest and oldest 
established branch of the U.S. 

military, and is one of seven U.S. 
uniformed services.  (WIKIPEDIA) 
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